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Making Connections 

Office e-mail:  office.uc_wmslk@shaw.ca 
Website:  wlunitedchurch.ca  

Pentecost  
is coming!     

1

This year it is on June 9.  Pentecost is the end of the Easter season and the 
beginning of the “Season of Pentecost”, the longest season of the church 
year.  The colour for the Season of Pentecost is green, but the colour of 
Pentecost Sunday is red to symbolize flames of fire.  More importantly 
Pentecost itself is the Sunday we celebrate and remember the story that is told 
in Acts 2:1-47.  All of the disciples were gathered, remembering Jesus, who, 
from the Mount of Olives, had ascended into heaven “before their very eyes” 
to be with God for eternity.  Previously Jesus had told them (in Acts 1), “Do 
not leave Jerusalem, but wait for the gift my Father promised, which you 
have heard me speak about.  For John baptized with water, but in a few days 
you will be baptized with the Holy Spirit.”  Then, when they were gathered 
in that room, “Suddenly a sound like the blowing of a violent wind came 
from heaven and filled the whole house where they were sitting.  They saw 
what seemed to be tongues of fire that separated and came to rest on each of 
them.  All of them were filled with the Holy Spirit …”  Some thought they 
had had too much wine, but Peter stood up and addressed them “In the last 
days, God says, I will pour out my spirit on all people.  Your sons and 
daughters will prophesy, your young men will see visions, and your old men 
will dream dreams.  Even on my servants, 
both men and women, I will pour out my 

Sunday Schedule 

Sun. June 9 

Fri to Sun  
Oct. 4 - 6 

Choir Practice 9:00 AM  

Worship   10:00 AM 

Church School 10:00 AM 

Congregational 
Meeting & potluck 
lunch after 
worship.  See p. 3.  

Holy Shift – 
SizeMic Upgrade 
event for small  & 
medium sized 
congregations  
See p. 9 

….continued on p. 2 

St. AndrewÕs United Church 
1000 Huckvale Place 

Williams Lake, BC  V2G 4L2  

Special Events 

Pentecost is the 50th day after Easter.  Because the 
date of Easter moves around, Pentecost does to. 
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spirit in those days, and they will prophesy….”.  Peter 
reminds the disciples of Jesus’ life, death, and resurrection, 
and that “God has made this Jesus whom you crucified both 
Lord and Christ”.  When asked “What shall we do?  Peter 
replied “Repent and be baptized, every one of you, in the 
name of Jesus Christ, …and you will receive the gift of the 
Holy Spirit.  The promise is for you and your children…and 
all whom God will call.”  Many refer to this event of the Holy 
Spirit descending on the apostles and the promise that the 
Holy Spirit would come to all who believe as the birth of the 
church, so now the first Pentecost is sometimes referred to as 
the “birthday” of the Christian church.  God sent the Holy 
Spirit to the apostles.  God created the church.  We are a part 
of it, but sometimes we need to remember that it is God’s 
church, not ours.   
 

As we remember the first Pentecost and reflect on our 
lives today, here in Williams Lake, 
it begs the question, how do we feel 
the Holy Spirit in our lives today?  
How do we see the Holy Spirit 
working in our congregation this 
year?  How do we see the Holy 
Spirit working in our community at 
this time in history? 

 
As I was trying to figure out 

what message to begin this 
newsletter with, I received an e-mail that had a link to a 
speech by Nora Saunders, General Secretary for the United 
Church of Canada.  She was addressing the participants at the 
ReVITALize 3 conference in London, Ontario last month.   
In part she said, “We are in a society where people are lonely, 
hungry for meaning, and in so many ways lacking spiritual 
connection and people turn in all kinds of directions, but for 
whatever reason they don’t turn to us, and yet, as people of 
faith, as Christians, as the United Church of Canada, we have 
something wonderful to share….. The whole process (of 
restructuring) has been a big distraction… Now that the 
changes are in place, the decisions are made, and we are into 
that process, it should free us up….  This (change in structure) 
was about having a structure that lets us be church.  It’s a time 
of opportunity to let us talk about what it means to be 
church…. The world has changed and it’s important that we 
change.  I don’t mean that we change our basic faith or the 
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faith stories that guide us, but the way we encounter them, the 
way we share them, the way we live them in our time and 
place, these must change just as the way we do so many other 
things in our lives has changed.”  She suggested thinking of 
changes in your daily life & changes in society since your 
parents were your age in order to bring to consciousness the 
changes we have become so accustomed to that we don’t 
notice them any more. 

 
“If change means we need to invite people to be more 

engaged with their faith, that’s not a bad thing -- to actually 
talk about it, to think about it.  I don’t know what the best 
way is or what all the ways are, but together we will find 
those ways.  We need to find the answers in the community 
where we live.”  “For mortals it’s impossible, but for God all 
things are possible.” 

 
 Nora was asked “How do 

we need to be disciples in our time 
and place?” She replied, “We must 
engage in the stories and images 
from scripture and determine what 
guidance they give us for our lives 
in the world in which we live 
today.  We need to share our faith, 
the message of love and hope that a 
hungry and hurting world needs.  It 
might be that before we can share 

it, we need to remind ourselves what it means to be beloved 
by God.  We need to remind ourselves to see each person as a 
beloved Child of God.  To believe that God is with us, even in 
those times we feel distant from God, to have faith that God 
is with us and we are not alone.  We need to do that work 
ourselves in order to be able to share that with others.” 

 
I ask again, 

How do you feel the Holy Spirit in your life?   
How can you remind yourself that you are a beloved Child of 
God?   
How do you see the Holy Spirit working in our congregation?  
How are you made aware that God is with us in our journey? 
How do you see the Holy Spirit working in our community?  
What examples do you see of each person being treated as a 
beloved child of God?   
How can we, with the help of the Holy Spirit, make the world 
a better place?  

Pentecost is coming! (continued from p. 1)   

I would like to thank you for your support and prayers.  It means a great deal to me and I feel GodÕs comfort 
and love through you.  On June 22, I will be participating in the Walk to end ALS and I humbly ask if you would 
consider sponsoring me.  Through your generous support, the ALS Society is able to provide many services, free of 
charge, including equipment that enables us to donate:  online at walktoendals.ca, cheque made out to the ALS 
Society of BC, or cash.  I will be available after service each Sunday until the walk.  Heartfelt thanks!  

WILLIAMS LAKE WALK TO END ALS  
by Lorraine  
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This is the meeting when we elect new members to our Church Board.  
This will be the potluck lunch for June, so there will not be a potluck lunch at the end of June.   

Currently on the Board are Terry, Andy, Linda S., Ed, Bonnie O., Linda H. (M&P Rep) and Janet.  
We are a congenial group who meet once a month from September to June.  Our meetings are usually less 
than 2 hours long.  Rev. Victoria Andrews joins us by phone as our supervising minister.  Please consider 
joining us as a member-at-large to help with this essential role in leading our church family.   We are also 
looking for a Board Secretary.  Bonnie is chairing the Nominations Committee.  If you are interested in 
joining the Board or have a name to suggest, please contact Bonnie. 

Also on the agenda for the congregational meeting is the proposed alcohol policy. 
 The next Board meeting will be held June 11 at 2 PM.  It is requested that all old and new Board 

members attend this meeting to “hand over the reins”.  Reports (in writing and/or through a 
representative to the meeting) are requested from the following teams/committees:  Building and 
Maintenance, Treasurer, Property, Financial, Envelope Steward, and Trustees. 

2

If there are any members of the congregation that are interested 
in serving as an End of Life Support Person and/or as a Sacraments 
Elder, please talk to Terry.  Rev. Victoria has offered to train for these 
positions.  This training is needed during our time without a minister.  

Notes from the Board: 

Spring Meeting & 
Potluck Lunch  

The Spring congregational meeting and potluck lunch 
will take place on June 9 after worship. 

Lectionary Readings for June to September 

Continued on p. 4 

1

June 2 – Easter 7 
Acts 16:16-34 
Psalm 97 
Revelation 22:12-14, 16-17, 
20-21 
John 17:20-26 
 
June 9 – Pentecost Sunday 
Acts 2:1-21  
Psalm 104:24-34, 35b 
Romans 8:14-17  
John 14:8-17 (25-27) 
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June 16 – First Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Proverbs 8:1-4, 22-31 
Psalm 8 
Romans 5:1-5 
John 16:12-15 
 
June 23 – Second Sunday 
after Pentecost 
1 Kings 19:1-4, (5-7), 8-15a 
Psalm 42 and 43 
Galatians 3:23-29 
Luke 8:26-39 
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June 30 – Third Sunday after Pentecost 
2 Kings 2:1-2, 6-14 
Psalm 77:1-2, 11-20 
Galatians 5:1, 13-25 
Luke 9:51-62 
 
July 7 – Fourth Sunday after Pentecost 
2 Kings 5:1-14 
Psalm 30 
Galatians 6:(1-6), 7-16 
Luke 10:1-11, 16-20 
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Ministry Highlight :  

Prayer Group 
by Eileen  

 We are a small group who say a Prayer each day, for 
those people or families who are going through sad and 
rough times.  Our Prayer List is kept private.  The names 
come from concerned  friends or family asking that we keep 
their loved ones in our prayers.  If you know of someone 
needing a prayer, please let one of us know through the 
church office.  We meet after Church, on the second Sunday 
of every second month, except during summer.  If any men or 
women are interested in joining our group, you would be very 
welcome.  Have a safe & happy summer.  

Lectionary Readings 
 (cont’d from p. 3) 
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July 14 – Fifth Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Amos 7:7-17 
Psalm 82 
Colossians 1:1-14 
Luke 10:25-37 
 
July 21 – Sixth Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Amos 8:1-12 
Psalm 52 
Colossians 1:15-28 
Luke 10:38-42 
 
July 28 – Seventh Sunday 
after Pentecost 
Hosea 1:2-10 
Psalm 85 
Colossians 2:6-15, (16-19) 
Luke 11:1-13 

August 4 – Eighth Sunday 
after Pentecost 
Hosea 11:1-11 
Psalm 107:1-9, 43 
Colossians 3:1-11 
Luke 12:13-21 
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August 11 – Ninth Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Isaiah 1:1, 10-20 
Psalm 50:1-8, 22-23 
Hebrews 11:1-3, 8-16 
Luke 12:32-40 
 
August 18 – Tenth Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Isaiah 5:1-7 
Psalm 80:1-2, 8-19 
Hebrews 11:29-12:2 
Luke 12:49-56 
 
August 25 – Eleventh Sunday 
after Pentecost 
Jeremiah 1:4-10 
Psalm 71:1-6 
Hebrew 12:18-29 
Luke 13:10-17 
 
September 1 – Twelfth Sunday 
after Pentecost 
Job 38:1-18 
Psalm 104:1-9, 24-26 
Ephesians 1:3-10 
Luke 5:1-11 

6

 
September 8 – Thirteenth Sunday 
after Pentecost 
Job 39:1-8, 26-30 
Psalm 104:14-23 
1 Corinthians 1:10-23 
Luke 12:22-31 
 
September 15 – Fourteenth 
Sunday after Pentecost 
Psalm 29 
Job 28:20-27 
1 Corinthians 1:21-31 
Luke 8:22-25 
 
September 22 – Fifteenth Sunday 
after Pentecost 
Proverbs 8:22-31 
Psalm 148 
Colossians 1:15-20 
John 6:41-51 
 
September 29 – Sixteenth Sunday 
after Pentecost 
Jeremiah 32:1-3a, 6-15 
Psalm 91:1-6, 14-16 
1 Timothy 6:6-19 
Luke 16:19-31 
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EASTER  
BULLETIN BOARD  

Through Lent and Easter, the 
Worship Team decorated a 
seasonal bulletin board in the 
narthex (entry way), adding new 
elements to it each week.   This 
is the completed board as it 
appeared on Easter Sunday.  

FALL 
TRAVELOGUES  

Mark your calendar for these 
exciting Travelogue evenings: 

 

Wed. Oct. 23 – Baffin Island & 
New York with Frances 
McCoubrey. 

 

Wed. Nov. 13 – Ethiopia with 
Allison Ruault. 

 

Doors open at 6:30 PM for 
visiting and dessert.  The 
shows will start at 7:00 PM. 

Notes from the Board: 

Finances in Good Shape 
by St. AndrewÕs United Church Treasurer 

Our finances this year look good as at April 2019 and I will outline some 
reasons for this: 

1. The Church financial position is in excellent shape since we are not 
paying a minister’s salary. We are at present showing an overall surplus 
of $24,600. 

2. General offerings account is short by $2,700. 
3. Mission & Service offerings are currently under what was budgeted by 

$600. 
4. The overall expenses are looking good as we have spent less so far than 

was budgeted.  

Wildfir e Donations 
by St. AndrewÕs United Church Treasurer 

During the 2018 calendar year we received funds that had been 
donated through the United Church of Canada in the amount $2,432 that 
was to be used for areas which had been affected by the wildfires of 2017. 
The Board decided that the local rural fire departments that are not 
funded by the Regional District could benefit by a donation of $608 each. 
The fire departments that we donated to were Horsefly, Miocene, 
McLeese Lake, and Big Lake.  

 

Facebook Page 
by Bonnie O. 

I have set up a Facebook page for our Church.  If you search for ÒSt 
Andrews United  Church - Williams Lake BCÓ, you will find it.   It is a public 
page that can also be read by people who are not on Facebook.  I  try to 
post interesting subjects pertaining to faith and human interest.  We are 
keeping it to positive posts.  I also post a monthly event calendar, so we, 
and any one who searches, will know office ho urs and any group activities  
that are scheduled in our building. There is also a link to our web page.   

We have been receiving more and more traffic to the page.  I am 
always ready to hear any advice regarding content. If you have a poster of 
an event that is happening in our church, let me know and I will 
post that, too . Check out the page, click on ÒLikeÓ, recommend 
us, and feel free to share it with family and friends.     
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RickÕs attention to the grassed areas, by 
watering and mowing, frame the building so 
nicely.  The tulips beside the stairs have done their 
bit to brighten that bed , the irises are now in bloom,  
and, before long, the roses there will come into 
bloom too.   The magic deer potion seems to have 
worked well.  Use 1 cup milk, 2 eggs, and 3 gallons 
of water to make a spray that  seems to protect 
plants the deer usually decapitate.  A spray just as 
the bulbs start to show, and then every two weeks or 
so has done the trick.   It is worth a try if you have this 
problem at your own place.  

ItÕs the weeding 
of the flower and shrub 
beds that really needs 
attention right now, and 
as the supposedly 
second time retired 
volunteer church 
gardener, IÕm not able to 
do enough to keep ahead 
of those pesky plants Ð 
especially the pigweed, 
and a couple of other 

2

prolific spreaders when theyÕre left alone.  It just 
makes the place look uncared for when weeding isnÕt 
done regularly.  IÕd be happy to show anyone which 
are the weeds and you could do a bit wh enever you 
can fit it into your schedule. Something to dig with 
and a bucket to put the weeds in Ð thatÕs all thatÕs 
needed! 

I do appreciate those who have given time to 
this work Ð there are some new daylilies to look 
forward to, and I hear we may have sunflowers in the 
backyard border.  I recognize a few other new plants 
in the beds, just not sure wha t care they need when 
IÕm not familiar with them.   

It would be great if someone would create a 
`cageÕ of some sort to put around the hydrangea 
shrub that puts out such gorgeous big balls of white 
blooms in the  summer.  But they do becom e floppy 
if not supported Ð so can you offer to do this?  

IÕm only too willing to share what knowledge I 
have about the various plants and care they need, as 
well what are weeds, to anyone whoÕd like to help. 

This is certainly a case where many hands 
would make light of the work.  Talk to Ros.   

 We plan to refresh the Congregation picture boa rd in the hallway. 
Bonnie O. has kindly offered to bring her camera to church and take pictures 
after the worship service. This offer is for those who do not have their picture 
on the board yet, or th ose who wish to update  their picture.  Bonnie will make 

two copies --  one for the picture board and one for the person to keep.  

 Just let Bonnie, Karen in the Office, Lynn, or Eileen know if you are interested and a Sunday will be  set 
up. We really would like everyoneÕs picture up.  It helps us get to know each otherÕs names.  Thanks for your 
help in completing this project.  

 We are still checking through the books and eliminating the very old ones. Unfortunately, for various 
reasons, neither of us have been able to put in as much time at the Library as we wish. Now summer holidays  
are quickly approaching.   We plan to get a couple of full days in before that happens. July & August  will be 
time off.  Please be sure to return any books when you are finished r eading them.  Thank you! 

Around St. AndrewÕs:  
Library Report  

by Eileen & Lynn, Church Librarians  

Spring is a Time for Gardening 
by Ros  

Spring has definitely sprung in the church garden beds and Rick has certainly done 
the lion’s share of making our church grounds look attractive. 



 

 

Summer 2019 Volume 9 Issue 2 

7 

MPS Committee Hard at Work  
The MPS Committee has been hard at work behind the scenes, but they are needing to extend the application deadline 

once again.  It is currently set at May 31. The MPS Committee is working with ChurchHub, which has now been designated as 
the official site for job/position searches and will give greater exposure for our “job posting”, but this site is still in development 
and needs to be given time to be properly developed to a functional stage.  It also requires tailoring our congregation’s profile to 
ChurchHub’s specifications for placement on the “positions available” list.  The MPS Committee is working on this at the 
moment.  The committee will also need to review the updated “ministers available” list.  If you hear of a 
minister who is looking for a change of position, you may want to give them a “tap on the shoulder” and let 
them know we have an opening. 

The United Church of Canada website explains ChurchHub to be “part of a significant shift in the 
life of our church and how we live out our call to ministry and discipleship.  It is both a policy that was 
passed by General Council to be the required process for ministry personnel and communities of faith to 
search for calls and appointments and the support structure for communication between the denomination, 
ministry personnel, communities of faith, and members who participate in regional and denominational 
ministry”. 

In the near future, Communities of Faith (congregations, etc) will be given instructions for logging into the site.  There 
will be additional logins for confidential matters, such as search teams, treasurers, etc.  This is where a search team in the future 
will find Record of Call and Appointment forms that will be fillable online.  It will also be where the Church Co-ordinator will 
access statistical forms to be completed.  Ministry Personnel (ministers) have already received logins so they can use the site for 
communication with the new Office of Vocation.   

ChurchHub is being rolled out one step at a time.  Eventually it will be a place for ministry personnel and communities 
of faith to connect with one another, post profiles for changes in pastoral relations, and connect with Regional Councils as well 
as General Council.  It is built on a secure cloud service hosted on Canadian servers. 
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/&#$,*!08&2+,$,(!!!(Editor’s	note:		Save	for	the	
next	church	yard	sale	canning	jars	that	have	
been	used	only	for	food.		There	is	a	market	for	
them!		Alternatively,	you	can	give	them	to	me.)	

!
P,&.3!.%6+:#,.3!6&*!.=655!76$$,+#,.!

26&!7,!$6<,&!$8!'$6:5,.(!!Q8&*8&!G+1A.!$6<,.!
:62<6A#&A!9+8=!28.=,$#2.!$%,4!.,55(!!!

!
P6#&$!89!655!<#&*.!#.!622,:$,*!6$!STU!

H#5,!J,,*.!8&!J+#KK#!F86*3!6!7#$!96+$%,+!658&A!
9+8=!$%,!>+6&.9,+!.$6$#8&(!

!
)55!:,$+85,1=!:+8*12$.!6+,!622,:$,*!6$!$%,!P,$+826&!

06+*582<!899!V#A%-64!WX(!
!

Y8!$4:,.!89!K#:582!76A!6+,!+,2425675,3!-%,$%,+!8+!&8$!
$%,!ZK#::,+Z!%6.!7,,&!+,=8B,*(!!>%,4!28&$6#&!6!*#99,+,&$!$4:,!
89!:56.$#2(!!J8#5!5#&#&A!9+8=!:62<6A#&A!#.!&8$!&,2,..6+#54!:1+,!
651=#&1=3!$%,+,98+,!=64!&8$!7,!+,2425675,(!!>,.$!#$!74!$,6+#&A!
.58-54!6&*!2%,2<#&A!98+!:56.$#2!9#5=!.6&*-#2%,*!7,$-,,&!
564,+.!8+!74!.2+1&2%#&A!$%,!=6$,+#65!5#A%$543!#9!#$!.$64.!
.2+1&2%,*!#$!#.!:+876754!:1+,!=,$65(!

!
E9!481!:64!6!+,2425#&A!9,,!98+!.8=,$%#&A!6&*!*8!&8$!

+,2425,!#$3!$%,!28=:6&4!<,,:.!$%,!=8&,43!.83!98+!#&.$6&2,3!481!
6+,!,99,2$#B,54!A#B#&A!$%,!0826!0856!28=:6&4!T!2,&$.!98+!,B,+4!
:8:!26&!481!$%+8-!#&$8!$%,!71.%(!

!
'>F)"'!'/0[N!!P56.$#2!.$+6-.!$ 6<,!1:!$8!\XX!4,6+.!

$8!7+,6<!*8-&(!!>%#.!2815*!7,!6!A88*!+,6.8&!$8!.,,<!81$!
:6:,+!.$+6-.!L8+!*,25#&,!.$+6-.!$8$6554M(!!!]O&54!*+#&<!9+8=!
>4:,!W3!\3!8+!T!:56.$#2.(!!)55!$%,!+,.$!6+,!76*!98+!481(]!!O$%,+!
:56.$#2.!5,62%!2%,=#265.!#&$8!481+!*+#&<(!!

Recycling Notes 

Last spring Elder College offered a “Waste Diversion Tour” of the recycling plant in 
Williams Lake, led by Oliver Berger.  Much of this article is taken from one participant’s notes 
of that tour.  They were submitted for this newsletter by Mary T., who was also on the tour.  
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Focus on the Wider Church: 

Holy Shift  
United Church Event in Kamloops  

During a recent visit with a past member of  our congregation 
who now lives in Kamloops, she let me know about an event that the 
United Churches in Kamloops are hosting in the fall for churches from 
all over the Pacific Mountain Region and wanted to encourage people 
from St. Andrew’s to attend.  It will be held Oct. 4 Ð 6 at Kamloops 
United Church.  More information can be found on the website for 
Pacific Mountain Region or Kamloops United Church:  
https://kamloopsunited.ca/2019/05/exciting-opportunity/ 
 

“In these decades of the repeat message ‘size matters’, Holy 
Shift Size-mic Upgrade shakes the rhetoric up, changing the struggle 
narrative to one of empowerment and action.  In a retreat-style 
workshop, Size-mic Upgrade provides space to honour our churches as 
we are.  It equips small and medium sized congregations to feel their 
strength and power so they can be faithful through some of the tough 
stuff.  Keynote speaker Alice Mann will reinforce our foundations.  
Singer/songwriters Dawn Pemberton and Chris Giffin will join us at 
Size-Mic Upgrade ‘to get our groove on’.” 
 

Alice Mann’s work revolves around helping congregational leaders clarify their deeper sense of call.  She is passionate 
about the relationship between congregations and their contexts.  When a congregation tells its story in its context, it can find 
the courage to make decisions and act according to its values and deepest sense of vocation.  Every congregation is different, 
and each is in a different place.  We’ll discover together what is appropriate and what you are willing and able to do.  Small 
congregations can make a powerful contribution to the life of their communities, but they need to be flexible about the way they 
do it.  Adaptation is key.  With specialties in congregational development, planning and visioning, as well as size transitions, 
Alice has many tools to help congregations make changes to become more focused. 
 

Dawn Pemberton and Chris Giffin are both passionate songwriters and performers.  Dawn has been called “The New 
Queen of Canadian Soul”.  She directs the Roots ‘n Wings Women’s Choir in Vancouver and teaches master classes and 
workshops all over Canada.  She is committed to developing and implementing fun, inspiring, accessible and educational 
musical experiences for people of all ages.  For more about Dawn see her website at http://dawnpemberton.ca/ 
 

Size-Mic Upgrade is a LeaderShift event in partnership with the United Churches of Kamloops and the former 
presbytery of Kamloops-Okanagan area.  Everyone across the Pacific Mountain Region is invited!  

The 100 Mile House United Church Choir is joining up with choirs and 
musicians from three other churches in their community to present an Easter 
Cantata.  This will be held Sunday, May 26 at 7:00 PM at 100 Mile United 

Church.  Admission is by donation.  All proceeds will be donated to the Canadian Food Grains Bank.  
They hope a carload or two from St. Andrew’s will attend. 

Cantata in 100 Mile House 
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ST.	ANDREW’S	UNITED	CHURCH	

June	–September	2019	 	
	

Schedule	of	Events	

Upcoming Events: 
 

Board Meeting 2nd Tuesday of the month from 2-4 pm in the MinisterÕs Office (subject to change):  
June 11 and September 10. There are no Board meetings in the summer. 

Congregational 
Meeting 

The Spring Congregational Meeting will be held on Sunday, June 9 after worship in 
MacKinnon Hall. This will also include potluck lunch. This meeting is primarily for 
elections of Board members and Trustees.  Changes to the alcohol policy will also be 
considered.  See p. 3. 

Healing Ministry 

Usually offers sessions on the third Thursday of the month from 9:00 a.m. Ð 1:00 
p.m. in the Quiet Room and Pastoral Care Room. Call to make a morning 
appointment. Next date: June 20. This is the last session before the summer break. 
First fall session tentatively September 19. 

Library 
Committee 

The library generally meets on the 2nd & 4th Thursday from 9:30 - 11:30. Next 
meeting dates: June 6, June 20 followed by the summer break. September dates 
should be the 12th and the 26th. 
You can check out books or videos at any time, but please return all resources to 
the church library when you are finished enjoying them. 

Men’s Breakfast Last Saturday of the month at 7:30am in the Library.  May 25th will be the last breakfast 
before the summer break. Next breakfast will be on September 28.   

Messy Church Usually held on the second Friday of the month. Watch the bulletin board to confirm or 
check out St. PeterÕs Anglican Facebook page for info. 

Ministry and 
Personnel 
Meeting 

Usually 2nd Tuesday of the month at 10am in the library.  Next meeting dates: May 28 
and September 10. 

Pastoral Care 
Meeting 

3rd Sunday of the month after worship in the Pastoral Care Room: June 16 and 
September 15 

Potluck Lunch Usually last Sunday of the month in MacKinnon Hall: May 26, June 9 and September 
29. 

Prayer Circle Meets every other month after worship. Next Prayer Circle will likely be in September. 
Contact Eileen for more information. 

Travel & Dessert 
Night 

See you in the fall:  Wed. Oct. 23 Ð Frances McCoubrey, Baffin Island & New York   
Wed. Nov. 13 Ð Allison Ruault, Ethiopia 

Williams Lake 
Seniors Village 

St. AndrewÕs is part of a rotation of churches that lead Sunday worship services at the 
Seniors Village at 2:30.  Please consider attending and/or leading this short but 
meaningful service.  Upcoming Services:  May 26, July 14, Sept. 1, Oct. 20. 

Worship Meeting  Meets monthly on the second Thursday, next meetings are June 6 and September 10 
at 1pm in the library. 

  
 


